SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 21.2.11
SUPPLEMENTARY AGENDA
Access road to the Village Hall, all-weather pitch and the Jenkins Pavilion
Most Members will be aware of the very poor state of this road, which is in urgent need of re-surfacing. It is a private road, belonging to Central Bedfordshire Council as part of the school site.
However, the history of the road and its usage is far from simple.  

When the Village Hall was built the road was widened to allow for traffic down to the Village Hall and adjacent car park.  At that time the Town Council made an agreement with Beds County Council to contribute to the cost of repairs.  Later the all-weather pitch was built, together with its car park which was accessed by the same road and later still the athletics track and fitness suite users began to use the car park. In addition the Jenkins Pavilion was built and that car park was extended (although the pot-holes in the road were filled after the contract was completed).
As a result of the increased usage damage to the road became beyond the repair capabilities and equipment of the Town Council staff (who had previously filled small pot holes) with the result that the road is in the state it is now.
The Clerk and Cllr Pettitt have been attempting for many months to resolve this issue and finally a proposal has been received from Amey that they undertake the work at the same time as they are working on Engayne Avenue (in the next two weeks).  They would re-surface the road to highway specification for a cost of £14,200.  As a result Central Bedfordshire Council have agreed to contribute £4,733, as have Sandy Sports and Leisure Association. This leaves a final contribution of £4,733 that is being requested from Town Council.
(Members are requested to decide whether or not they wish to make this contribution and if they do from which fund it is to be paid). 

